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January 9, 2022  

MASS SCHEDULE  
 

SATURDAY 4:30 P.M. 

SUNDAY 8 AND 11 A.M. 

NO RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 

AT THIS TIME 

 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE   
 

MONDAY & FRIDAY: NONE 

TUESDAY,  WEDNESDAY & 

THURSDAY:  NOON 

 

PARISH OFFICE 
 

Hours: Monday-Friday,  

 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Phone.…(816) 436-9200 

Fax……...(816) 436-8049 

 

RECONCILIATION 
 

 

Please contact Fr. Philip 

at the parish office to 

schedule. 

 

Rosary Prayer 
 

 

Sundays at 7:30 a.m. in 

the Chapel before the  

8 a.m. Mass 

 

Adoration 
 

In the Chapel on 

Thursdays from 9 a.m. to 

5 p.m. 
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PARISH STAFF  

816-436-9200 

Pastor 

Fr. Philip Egan………………….....x307 

FrPhil@holyfamily.com 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Mike Jaromin..…………………...x300 

Mike@holyfamily.com 
 

Business Manager  

Marie Relic…………………….....x302 

Marie@holyfamily.com 
 

Communications Coordinator  

Alec Fox……..…………….……...x306 

Alec@holyfamily.com 
 

Director of Liturgy & Music  

John Winkels……………………...x301 

John@holyfamily.com 
 

DRE-PSR, Pre-K-8/Sacramental Prep  

Luz Diaz…………………………….x308 

Luz@holyfamily.com 
 

Director of Stewardship & 

Development  

Patty Rose……………………......x303 

Patty@holyfamily.com 
 

Maintenance  

Supervisor:  

Dee Carver.………………….…..x305 

Dee@holyfamily.com 

Assistant:  

Lee Ferraro…………….…..…..…x310 

Lee@holyfamily.com 
 

Pastoral Associate 

Christen Cota …………...….......x304 

Christen@holyfamily.com 

Youth/Young Adult Minister  

Rob Lickteig…………….....…..…x309 

Rob@holyfamily.com 

A Report of our Stewardship 
 

Offertory  

  January 3, 2022              $3,482.00 

  Jan. 1–January 3, 2022    $3,482.00 

Capital Improvement Fund 

  January 3, 2022                 $544.00 

  Jan. 1-January 3, 2022             $544.00     

Youth 

  January 3, 2022                     $3.00  

  Jan. 1– January 3, 2022                $3.00 

 
 

Give online or set up automatic giving at 

holyfamily.com 
 

RECONCILIATION 

Please contact Fr. Philip at the parish 

office to schedule (816-436-9200 ext. 

307). 
 

BAPTISM 

Because of COVID-19, we are not 

offering an in-person Jordan Program 

class. Instead, we are having families 

complete an online course. For more 

information about the on-line Jordan 

Program, please call the parish office. 
 

MARRIAGE 

Couples intending to marry should 

contact the parish at least nine (9) 

months before the anticipated 

wedding. Contact Fr. Phil to schedule 

the preparation sessions.  
 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK OR 

HOMEBOUND 

Please notify the parish office when a 

member of your family is hospitalized or 

confined to home.  Eucharistic Ministers 

are available to bring Holy Communion 

to homes on a regular basis and the 

hospital as scheduled by the patient.  
 

HELPING HANDS PROGRAM 

Should you or someone you know be in 

need of assistance with home repairs, a 

ride to a doctor’s appointment, meals 

while you are recuperating or anything 

similar, Holy Family wants to help. Please 

contact Phyllis Font at 816-582-9507 or 

email at pfont1@yahoo.com to receive 

the help you need.  
 

Are you a “handy person” and would be 

willing to help others with repairs? 

Contact Phyllis or Henry Font with your 

information and area of expertise.  

 

 

Sharing God’s Gifts 

Although Jesus’ baptism was just the 

beginning of His ministry, it revealed all that 

He came to accomplish. And it is from His 

mission that we can receive the Sacrament of 

Baptism. In our Gospel account of Jesus’ 

baptism, Mark reveals the intimate 

relationship between God the Father, God 

the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Once Jesus was 

baptized, the Holy Spirit descended upon 

Jesus and God the Father proclaimed, “You 

are my beloved Son; with you I am well 

pleased.”  
 

By our baptism, we have become God’s 

beloved sons and daughters. We, too, have 

access to an intimate relationship with God. 

But like all good relationships, it flourishes 

with effort. How we spend our time and 

share our gifts says a great deal about 

Whose we are. We must do our part as 

Christian stewards to spend time with the 

One to Whom we belong, and to serve the 

One we love. 
 

As we celebrate the Feast of the Baptism of 

the Lord today, let us reflect on what it 

means to be a son or daughter of God. Let 

us resolve with conviction to make God the 

King of our hearts, live by His commands, 

and share with Him our time and gifts. Let us 

pray that our lives might be a reflection of our 

relationship with Christ. Come On, Holy Spirit! 
 

SEXUAL ABUSE 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is 

committed to combatting sexual abuse in the 

Church. If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or if 

you observe or suspect sexual abuse: 

1. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 

1.800.392.3738 (if the victim is currently 

under the age of 18), and 

2. Contact your local law enforcement 

agency or call 911, and 

3. After reporting to these civil and law 

enforcement authorities, report suspected 

sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable 

adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Joe 

Crayon, at 816.812.2500 

or crayon@ombudsmankcsj.org if the 

abuse involves a priest, deacon, employee 

or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-

St. Joseph. 
 

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to 

providing care and healing resources to victims 

of sexual abuse and their families. Please 

contact the Whitney True-Francis, Victim 

Assistance Coordinator, at 816.392.0011 

or true.francis@diocesekcsj.org for more 

information. 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Pam Bruce, Carol Anne Hoppins, Brian Piel, 

Dean Prather, Patti Ries, Jason Roberts, 

Alex Williams, Lisa Wulff and Fr. Philip 

Egan. 

 
 

PARISH REGISTRATION/MEMBERSHIP 

Holy Family welcomes all who worship with 

us. We’d like to invite you to join our parish 

family, especially if you live in this area. A 

registration form can be obtained through 

the parish office or online at holyfamily.com.  
 

We currently have 1,061 registered families 
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, Dan and 

Helen Zager. 
 

Please also continue to pray for the members of our parish 

families who are serving in the armed forces. 

Sunday, January 9 

Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]/Acts 10:34-38/ 

Lk 3:15-16, 21-22  

Monday, January 10 

1 Sm 1:1-8/Ps 116:12-13, 14-17, 18-19/Mk 1:14-20  

(No Daily Mass on Mondays) 

Tuesday, January 11 

1 Sm 1:9-20/1 Sm 2:1, 4-5, 6-7, 8abcd/Mk 1:21-28  

12 p.m. William Lewis � 

Wednesday, January 12 

1 Sm 3:1-10, 19-20/Ps 40:2 and 5, 7-8a, 8b-9, 10/Mk 1:29-39 

12 p.m. Ray Prothman � 

 

Thursday, January 13 

1 Sm 4:1-11/Ps 44:10-11, 14-15, 24-25/Mk 1:40-45  

12 p.m. Kathy Nechvatal � 

Friday, January 14 

1 Sm 8:4-7, 10-22a/Ps 89:16-17, 18-19/Mk 2:1-12  

(No Daily Mass on Fridays)  

Saturday, January 15 

1 Sm 9:1-4, 17-19; 10:1a/Ps 21:2-3, 4-5, 6-7/Mk 2:13-17 

4:30 p.m. Louis Lipari � 

Sunday, January 16 

Is 62:1-5/Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 [3]/1 Cor 12:4-11/Jn 2:1-11 

8 a.m. All Parishioners   

11 a.m. Stephen Weir � 

St. Hilary of Poitiers, Bishop and  

Doctor of the Church | January 13  
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 Monday, January 10 

9:00 a.m. Art and Environment Committee 

6:00 p.m. Art and Environment Committee 

6:00 p.m. PSR 

7:30 p.m. Men’s Club Meeting 

Tuesday, January 11 

9:30 a.m. Parish Staff Meeting 

12:00 p.m. Daily Mass 

1:00 p.m. Art and Environment Committee 

6:30 p.m. Prayer and Scripture Group 

7:00 p.m. Facilities Committee Meeting 

Wednesday, January 12 

12:00 p.m. Daily Mass 

6:30 p.m. Bell Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, January 13 

9:00 a.m. Adoration  

12:00 p.m. Daily Mass 

6:00 p.m. Stewardship Council Meeting 

7:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting 

Friday, January 14 

 No Activities Scheduled 

Saturday, January 15 

4:30 p.m. Mass  

Sunday, January 16 

7:30 a.m. Rosary  

8:00 a.m. Mass 

9:15 a.m. Letter to a Suffering Church Gathering 

11:00 a.m. Mass 

6:00 p.m. Becoming Catholic 

Lectors 

  4:30 pm 1) Anthony, 2) Hupp, 3) Mitchell 

  8:00 am 1) Robertson, 2) Wright, 3) Elbert 

11:00 am 1) Weidmann, 2) Snyder, 3) Tiller 

Ministers of the Holy Communion 

  4:30 pm Jaromin, Jaromin 

  8:00 am Mills, Mendoza 

11:00 am Weidmann, Arens 

Sacristan 

  4:30 pm  Coltman 

  8:00 am Robertson 

11:00 am Borchelt 

Ushers 

  4:30 pm Roesch, Flanagan, Duer, Mitchell 

  8:00 am Robertson, Rogowski, Simpson, Simpson 

11:00 am Conard, Bullimore, Ray, Moss 

Greeters  

  4:30 pm Roesch, Bruning 

  8:00 am Ringang, Robinett 

11:00 am Mistler, Young 

Money Counters  

10:45 am Smith, Timmons 

Coffee and Donuts 

  8:00 am Steadman (Sub requested) 

11:00 am Weidmann 

Welcome Desk 

4:30 pm Rose 

8:00 am Bromberg 

11:00 am Jacobson 

Cross Bearer 

4:30 pm McWilliams 

8:00 am Robertson 

11:00 am Svoboda 

 ��������	
��
�����
�

We rejoice with Leslie Anchors as she is received into the 

Catholic Church on January 9, 2022. In recent months, Leslie 

has worshipped with us, studied with us, and   volunteered 

with many parish projects. 

We give God praise for 

Leslie’s baptism in another 

Christian faith, and now give 

God praise for Leslie’s 

Profession of Faith with the 

Catholic Church. Leslie will 

also receive the sacraments of         

Confirmation and first 

Eucharist at the 11 a.m. Mass 

on January 9. Please 

congratulate Leslie and join us 

in welcoming her more fully 

into this Family we call Holy! 
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Journeying Forward Together 
 

Feeling alone? Losing a beloved spouse can be a difficult 

road to face. You are invited to come on Saturday, 

February 12, at 3:30 p.m., to share thoughts, struggles and 

challenges as we walk this path together. The group meets 

in room 202. 
 

We will be using “Bereavement Support Care Kit”, which 

will be a useful tool for reflection and discussion each month. 

For additional information, please call Lisa Conaway at 816

-832-8957. 

Can you help operate the cameras during 

Mass at Holy Family?  
 

As we move from recording Mass to 

livestreaming Mass on Saturday evenings, we 

are in need of volunteer camera operators to 

help out!  
 

If you or someone you know would like to be 

trained to live stream the Mass on Saturdays at 4:30 p.m., 

please email Alec@holyfamily.com for more information.  

The next meeting of the book club will be on Tuesday, 

January 18, at 7 p.m., in room 202. They will be discussing 

Nine Perfect Strangers, by Liane Moriarty. 
 

For more information, please contact Vicky Draftz at 

vhadel2008@gmail.com. 

Church Angels Needed 
 

Do you have the desire to help out at Holy Family? There 

is a dedicated crew who cleans the church every 

Wednesday morning. Jobs include vacuuming, dusting, 

washing windows and mopping. The crew needs a few 

new volunteers to help with this important ministry to keep 

our church in tip-top shape. If you think you would be able 

to dedicate a few hours on Wednesday mornings, please 

contact Maintenance Supervisor Dee Carver at 816-436-

9200, ext. 305. 

Commit to One Hour of Prayer in Adoration 
 

Do you desire a better prayer life? Why not 

commit one hour of your week for quiet, 

peaceful meditation with Jesus. 
 

Holy Family has Adoration of The Holy 

Eucharist each Thursday in the chapel. 

Currently, we have a need for adorers for 

11 a.m. to 12 p.m. and 12 to 1 p.m.  
 

If you are interested in becoming involved and would be 

able to visit with the Eucharist for an hour, please call 

Madonna Davis at 816-454-1501.  

AED and First Aid Cabinets 
 

Holy Family has an Automated External Defibrillator (AED) 

located across from the restrooms at the back of the church 

in case of a heart emergency. The staff at Holy Family is 

trained in its use but other trained individuals in the 

congregation are encouraged to use it in an 

emergency. 
 

Holy Family also has first aid cabinets located 

throughout the facility. The closest to the 

worship space is in the kitchenette. Others are 

located in the classroom hallways and the 

parish kitchen. In addition to band aids and 

other first-aid materials, there are also Glucose Slimpaks 

that can be used if a parishioner has a low blood-sugar 

incident. Please contact an usher or a staff member in case 

of an emergency. 

COVID Procedures at Holy Family 
 

In accordance with the current Kansas City 

mask mandate, we are not requiring face 

masks at this time during Mass or when visiting 

the parish facilities. However, face masks are 

required during Parish School of Religion and 

Senior High Youth Nights.  
 

In our continuing effort to keep people safe 

and informed, if you experience COVID 

symptoms within 48 hours of being at Holy 

Family, please contact the parish office. 

Coats for Kids Recap 
 

The Coats for Kids campaign 

was a bigger success than last 

year. There were over 400 

items donated, including many 

that were brand new. They 

also collected $414 to go 

towards purchasing additional 

coats. The Knights send out a big thank you to all of our 

parishioners who donated to this drive. 
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Tuesday Evening Prayer Group 
 

Each Tuesday an informal prayer group meets in Room 213 

at 6:30 p.m. The next prayer group gathering is Tuesday, 

January 11. The group focuses on prayer, song (praying 

twice) and scripture, centered around the weekend readings 

and meditation. Try it and hopefully it will strengthen your 

spiritual life! If you need more information, please contact: 

Joe at 816-616-2656 or joe.roetheli@jjkeyco.com  

Letter to a Suffering Church Study 
 

We here at Holy Family stand with those who have been 

abused. We want you to know that you are not forgotten. 

The harm caused by abuse is profound and can last a 

lifetime.  We are here to support you. 
 

With the recent release of the film Procession on Netflix, the 

topic of clergy sexual abuse is once again in the spotlight. 

Holy Family also knows many of us may carry various 

emotions and scars from this darkness in our Church. So we 

invite you to join us in reading and discussing Bishop Barron’s 

“Letter to a Suffering Church”.  
 

The study will run on Sundays at 9:15 a.m. in the Parish 

Library on January 9, 16.  

2022 Scout Religious Awards Ceremony 
 

All scouts of the diocese who earn Catholic 

religious awards in 2021 are invited to the 

awards ceremony on Monday, February 28, 

2022, at 7 p.m. The location is St James Catholic 

Church, 309 S. Stewart Road, Liberty, Mo 64068. 

The deadline for inclusion in the ceremony is 

January 21, 2022. This is a new change for the 

awards to be presented at the annual diocesan 

ceremony.   
 

For more information, please email Gail Lavenburg at 

gaill0516@gmail.com. 

Plan Your Stewardship 
 

“As Christian stewards, we receive God’s gifts gratefully, 

cultivate them responsibly, share them lovingly in justice with 

others, and return them with increase to the Lord.” To Be a 

Christian Steward: A Summary of the U.S. Bishops' Pastoral 

Letter on Stewardship. 
 

Christ is born, the world rejoices, and 

the angels sing! Learn how you can 

be an angel this year! Make passing 

on your Catholic faith your first 

resolution of this new year. Your gift 

to our parish makes you an eternal 

steward of our Church.  
 

For more information, contact Patty 

Rose in the parish office or patty@holyfamily.com with 

questions. Or, contact Laura Gray at gray@diocesekcsj.org, 

816-714-2363 for planned gifts. Come On, Holy Spirit! 

Precious Blood Center News 
 

The Precious Blood Renewal Center has resumed in-person 

programming. They have a full schedule of events, including: 
 

Sacred Time: Embracing an Intentional Way of Life - 

Saturdays, January 8, 22, February 5, 19 at 10-11:30, or  

January 11, 25, February 8, 22, from 7 to 8:30 p.m. In 

person or Zoom.  Please register to reserve your spot. 
 

A Spa for the Heart and Soul - A Study Group for Women - 

Wednesdays, January 26, February 2, 9, 16 and 23, from 

6:30 to 8 p.m.  Please register to reserve your spot. 
 

For a full description of  all the offerings from the Center 

and to register, visit pbrenewalcenter.org/events. The 

Center is located at 2120 St. Gasper Way, Liberty, Mo. For 

more information, please call 816-415-3745. 

Question of the Week –  

The Baptism of the Lord 
 

Key Passage: And a voice came from heaven, "You are my 

Son, the Beloved; with you I am well pleased." (Luke 3:2)  
 

Adult Question: Do you think that God was "well pleased" 

by your actions in recent weeks? Why?  
 

Child Question: What good thing could you do this week 

that would be pleasing to God?  

 

 

 

Several parishioners have reported receiving text messages  

and emails from Fr. Phil requesting gift cards or other 

assistance. Please note that Fr. Phil will never ask you to 

purchase gift cards via email or text. You can just ignore such 

requests. 

Knights of Columbus Highlights 
 

The members of Holy Family Knights of Columbus Council 

#14266 would like to thank the parishioners of Holy 

Family for their support of our various functions that has 

enabled us to make donations of over $96,000 

throughout our council’s tenure from 2009-2021. We 

look forward to serving our parish and community for 

many years to come 

Type of Dona�on� Totals� %�

Catholic Educa
on� $9,611� 10%�

Community� $21,324� 22%�

Parish Support� $32,581� 34%�

Respect Life� $7,737� 8%�

Voca
ons� $12,492� 13%�

Youth� $12,873� 13%�

Grand Total� $96,619� 100%�
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PSR PROGRAM  

We want to thank all of our PSR families 

for helping us in this first semester to be as 

successful as possible. We had so much fun 

on our Prayer Service Day! Thank you for 

being part of it! 
 

Please remember we are currently in our 

Christmas break. We will be back for 

classes on January 9/10!!  
 

Have you stopped by the Nativity photo 

booth? If not, please take this 

opportunity to bring your family and take 

as many pictures as you want with your 

phone! Do not forget to tag us if you post 

them on Facebook. 
 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH NEWS 

The next Senior High Youth Night is 

Sunday, January 9, at 5:30 p.m. All high 

school aged teens are welcome. It is required 

for all those going through Confirmation. 

 

CONFIRMATION NEWS 

The next Confirmation sponsor night is 

Thursday, February 3, at  7 p.m. 

Confirmandi should have their sponsors 

attend with them. If a sponsor can't make it 

to a Sponsor night session, parents are  

encouraged to attend with their teenager. 

A great bonding moment!  

Knights of Columbus Burrito Breakfast 
 

The Knights will continue making breakfast burritos on Sunday, 

January 9, from 8 to 11 a.m. They will also be 

making cinnamon rolls. Since the 

parish hall is now open, you may 

enjoy your breakfast in the hall. You 

may want to pre-order to ensure you 

get your breakfast for that day by going to 

https://tinyurl.com/yxmftlhw. You will need to pick up your order 

in the hall. 

When:�

Sunday January 9th �

�Morning session 9:30�10:30 am�

�Evening session 5:30�6:30 pm�

�

Monday January 10th  6:00�7:00 pm�
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Braces and Invisalign for Adults & Children
8407 N. Main St. • Kansas City, MO

(816) 420-8100
www.kavanaughortho.com

Kurt 
KAVANAUGH 
	 Orthodontics

Compliments of 
Liberty  

Compactors
816-734-5935

LibertyCompactors.com

Larry C. Boeshart CPA, LLC
Accounting and Tax Services

2209 NE 107th Terrace
Kansas City, MO 64155
Phone: 816.734.0201
larryboeshart@yahoo.com
Parishioner

Garage Door Openers
Installed by professionals; backed by Chamberlain, world’s 

largest manufacturer of garage door openers.
Roll Easy Garage Door Co.

931-5550	 Parishioner

The Professional Line
Lift-Master®

	 VICTOR A. 
Quiason

DDS, PC

200 NE 54th St. - Ste. 115

816-454-7422
New Patients Welcome

We take your smile to heart.

Parishioner

Matthew J. Bednar, O.D.
Gladstone, MO • (816) 454-2020

www.bennetteyecaremidwest.com
Liberty, MO	 Platte City, MO

 

 
* Concrete Stains & Dyes     
* Epoxy & Garage Coatings   
* Pool Deck Coatings 
* Polished Concrete    
* Decorative Concrete Overlays  
* Sealed Concrete

816-734-8930

BigRedDecorativeConcrete.com

Beautiful Historic Funeral Home 
 Pre-arranged Funerals 

Cremation
Call us day or night - we will answer 

816-436-2900
1333 N. E. Barry Rd., Kansas City, MO                       

www.SouderFunerals.com

Sam Carnes 
Tax Preparation and Accounting 

816-489-7878

Adams & Beaubien, Inc. 
Richard J. Beaubien  

Individual • Small Business 
Complete Accounting Payroll 

4770 N. Belleview Ave., Ste. 101 
(816) 455-1235

Sales & Service on all Brands
Licensed & Insured

Family Owned & Operated Since 1985 
Free Estimates • 816-532-8031
207 W. Brasfield, Smithville, MO
www.wilsonmechanical.com

Our family is 
here

to serve
your family.

(816) 822-9888	 (913) 383-9888
5561 NW Barry Rd.	 8837 Roe Ave.
Kansas City, MO	 Prairie Village, KS

66207

BONDED & INSURED
EXPERIENCED EMPLOYEES 

PROFESSIONAL, SAFE AND RELIABLE

Mention this ad and get $25 off your service
MrHandyman.com

816-429-1886816-298-5620

801 NW 108th St 
Kansas City, MO

Terrace  Park
Funeral Home & Cemetery

7311 W. 132nd St, Ste 200
Overland Park, KS 66213
C: 913-217-0247
jbartkoski@humana.com

Joe
Bartkoski
Licensed Sales 
Agent

Sales • Leasing •Site Selection
Joanna B. Shawver, CRRP

joanna@shawvergroup.com
816.213.9578 | www.shawvergroup.com

Contact James Bradley 
to place an ad today!
jbradley@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x2655


